
                             

Dear Center School Parents/Guardians: (Week 13 of remote learning)          

 

 

 

 As we end the 2019-2020 academic year, we have much to reflect upon and question as we prepare 

to enjoy our summer break and plan our lives under the current pandemic restrictions.  

With our future plans in flux and many questions yet unanswered, we need to remember that  these 

last three months have given us new skills and talents necessary to continue in our daily lives. There have 

been successes and triumphs. There also have been valuable life lessons learned. 

In this end of year Principal’s Newsletter, I would like to share one of the many emails I have 

received from staff, parents/guardians, and students over the past three months that have said so many 

positive things about the great things our school has accomplished with the students despite the remote 

learning environment . This particular email arrived the other day and represents the positive 

accomplishments and feelings many of our stakeholders have, despite the daily challenges the world is 

facing. It is from one of our students, Daniel, and his “thankyou” email, albeit short and sincere, carries 

such a strong and encouraging message it should be a source of inspiration for all of us. He shows us that 

our lives still move forw ard and can be successful even if we have to adapt to uncomfortable situations. 

Thank you Daniel!  

   
ñThis email is dedicated to the teachers who helped me to 

become the person I am. Thank you for being patient with me and 

my fellow peers. If it wasn't for TCS, I don't know where I would've 

been, or how I would've acted. But thanks to your kind and loving 

support, you guys helped me achieve my freshman year of high 

school. Thank you Ms. Slovik for allowing me to have my first job, it 

is a pleasure to work with you. Thank you Mrs. Mutchler for not 

allowing me to have one major role, but two! You guys each he ld 

the pieces to the puzzle in building me up. I cannot thank you guys 

enough for such an amazing year! Not to mention, you made me 

feel comfortable throughout this remote learning process.   I am 

looking forward to seeing you in ESY, and in person in Sept ember. 

Please stay safeò 
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FROM THE CLASSROOMS: 
 
 
High School 

  Ms. Gibson’s classes wrapped up their final projects this week 

and presented them to the class. Each student researched a famous 

scientist. The students presented their findings to the class with a 

thorough description of the scientists’ accomplishments and an 

explanation of how their work is still relevant today. Students further 

explained what was happening in history when their scientist was 

alive and how it impacted their life.  

 Ms. Livelli’s students took a break from virtual learnin g and 

released some positive energy with our Dance Party. We danced our 

hearts out to the “Electric Slide”, “Chicken Dance”, “Cha Cha Slide” 

and even did our own “TikTok”. We had a blast!  As this school year ends, I think about the unique year of 

learning we have been through. I am so proud of my students with their academic accomplishments and  

navigation through virtual learning. It was  not easy at times, but they persevered through it and as a   

result became stronger students for it. I also want to thank all the parents for their support and guidance 

throughout this remote learning and help to create a smoother transition for their child. Stay healthy,    

relax and have a safe fun break. 

 Mr. Leichtling’s Language Arts class met a final time 

this week for our farewells and discussions of the summer.  

Some students expressed hopes of travel to a number of 

places, including Yellowstone and Albany, while others had 

plans close to home. Later in the week, as part of TCS’s Last 

Week of 

School, Mr. 

Leichtling 

hosted 

students in a Minecraft Realms server and a Google Meet to 

play, mine, and explore.  At its peak, nine students were 

present, enjoying the game and chatting.  By the end,    

students built a commemorative monument to the three days 

of gaming and their time spent together.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Senior Graduation: 

 The Center School conducted its first ever virtual High School Graduation ceremony on Wednesday 

June 17th. Graduates, parents, families, relatives, staff, and guests watched as a mixture of live and taped 

segments of the ceremony were presented. 

             Congratulations to our graduates: 

Schlomo Amdur  

Liam Benning 

Joshua Brugger  

Christian Dwojeski  

Joseph Iarrapino  

Luke Myers  

Christy Pfeufer  

Joelle Rivellese  

Blake Simon 

Marco Siragusa  
 

 

 

Middle School 

The Middle School enjoyed a variety of fun activities this week. They enjoyed watching movies and 

playing appropriate online games in both Science and Social Studies with their peers. The students were 

able to join various gym activities. The Middle School also enjoyed having a social snack time as a group   

on google meet. It allowed them to connect with both staff and peers. The students enjoyed watching the 

talent show and giving positive comments to the participants. For those who enjoy singing, Mrs. Mutchler 

hosted karaoke. The week culminated with a Middle School brunch to say “hello” to our classmates and 

staff one final time before summer.  

The highlight of the week was the first ever virtual Eighth 

Grade graduation  at The Center School.   It was great for all to see the 

graduates in their caps and gowns, as well as seeing the collage of 

photos. The speeches presented were reflective of the journey into 

High School. Thank you to Mr. Daniel Deutsch, graduating 8 th grader, 

who delivered a speech for the class. The Middle School team would 

like to wish everyone a safe and enjoyable summer. See you in 

September! 

 

Elementary School 

 Students in Mrs. Sheeley’s class completed a digital memory book this week.  They enjoyed going 

back through photos and remembering all the FUN we had this school year. One of the favorite memories 

was our cooking class at Young Chefs Academy. Students loved being able to slice, chop, measure and then   

enjoy our pizza pasta bake!  The Elementary school also enjoyed some virtual field day fun this week.  

Students played "minute to win it" games such as bottle flipping and paper  ball tossing.  They also enjoyed 

a game of trivia.  All  tested our knowledge of TCS and our year with a game of Jeopardy! Students  

 

 

 

 



 

celebrated their hard work and growth with a virtual ice cream party  on Friday.  The Elementary staff are 

proud of our students for always trying their best  this year, but especially during remote learning!  

 Ms. Bailey’s students learned about chemical reactions in Science this week. They learned what 

and who alchemists were from long ago. They were multiplying decimals and finishing reading “The 

BFG”. Students ended the week with several days of fun activities including watching “The BFG” and 

earning their final gift cards for finishing the year strong! They all did a fantastic job with virtual 

learning!! I am so proud of them as well as all of the Elementary students! Have a great summer! 

 This week the Mr. Everett’s students all celebrated their  many accomplishments during the school 

year! From all of the work they did in the building to all of the remote learning, his class has improved 

emotionally, socially , and educationally this year. I am 

so excited and proud of all of the students!   

On Wednesday, the Elementary team and Mr. 

Ken drove all over the state to deliver our 5th grade 

students their diplomas!  On Friday, everyone watched a 

wonderful slide show made by Ms. R and enjoyed an ice 

cream sundae together. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our 5th Graders!!!!!!!!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reading/Literacy Support 

 Thank you to all parents, guardians and siblings for your help 

supporting our students during the distance learning experience.  Our 

continued goal is to encourage students to Read-as it is everywhere!  

This includes take out menus, magazines, grocery lists, the labels on the 

aisles of big box stores, etc.  A Summer Reading Guide for 2020 may be 

found on our website.  Students are able to use Learning Ally accounts as 

well as practicing skills with IXL.  Have a healthy and safe break until we 

meet again for ESY. 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 



 

Speech and Language 

 This week the students enjoyed a number of different 

virtual escape rooms. Students were able to choose from 10 

different options. The Minecraft and Jumanji Escape 

Rooms were by far the most popular! They had to use 

reading, math, and logic skills to figur e out riddles and clues 

to move from one room to another and avoid various 

obstacles.  

         We appreciate all the hard work each student has 

poured into his or her Speech and Language sessions this 

year, especially within the past three months of remote 

learning. Now it’s time to unplug, relax, and enjoy your time 

off!  

  

Mrs. Suzette Kolb and Mrs. Barbara Nowalk 

 

 

 

OT 

 Students have worked hard in OT during the challenge of remote learning. They adapted to OT at 

home and we are so proud of them! Thank you to the parents as well, for all of your support, and letting 

us use your home as a sensory diet playground! We wish everyone a fun and safe break! See you soon! 

 

 

Phys. Ed. 

 Middle School Phys Ed started the week off with 8th graders choice of Yoga followed by Cardio. 

We finished off the week watching great moments in sports history and Olympics. I want to thank the 

students and parents for their help in remote PE. I know it was not easy but we all worked together and 

did it! Have a wonderful summer!  

 

 

 

 

Art 

All students worked on their individual 

efforts. I want to thank all my students for 

participating in Art this year. I wish the best 

to the graduates and look forward to seeing 

the group for Extended and the Fall semester. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

Music 

 In music students had lots of fun singing karaoke with each other. Each school level participated 

and even the teachers got into the act. Thanks to Ms. Gorski, Ms. Harrison, Ms. Burak, and Ms. Small, 

and Mrs. Akushie for all singing along. We also had our Annual Variety Show. Even though it was held 

remotely the students did an excellent job of singing and dancing and public speaking.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Woodshop 

             Thanks to Mr. DiDonato and Mrs. Swan for our 3 months of remote, on -line woodshop activities. 

Thank you to all the students that were in the Woodshop classes during the virtual learning experience. 

You really stepped up and explored many concepts and dove right into the multiple kits that were sent 

your way. Good for you! Thank you, parents, for your unending patience, cooperation and involvement 

with Woodshop during these last few months. Without your support, much of this would not have been 

possible. Enjoy your summer! 

 

 

              We would also like to announce both happy and sad news. Mr. 

DiDonato will be retiring at the end of this month after serving for 26 

years at The Center School. In order to commemorate his tremendous 

service to the school and all his students in the woodshop over all of these 

years, The Center School will be dedicating our woodshop to Mr. 

DiDonato with this plaque which will be hung at the entrance.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

Congratulations on a tremendous career Mr. D. Your class has always been a favorite of all our 

students, and your presence a calming and guiding one for them. We will all miss you. We are all happy 

for your chance to retire and enjoy other activities and your family. It is the hard work and dedication of 

staff members like you which both creates and defines the life and purpose of our school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bistro 

 Bistro students reviewed all the things we did in lieu 

of working in the Bistro.  It was a quite a transition from 

“working” to expanding through all the different tangents 

that the foods area could bring us to. The foods industry is 

the #1 industry in the world and there’s a good possibility 

that some of our students will find themselves working in 

that field in some capacity. 

 

 

Career and Financial Planning / Career Exploration 

Career exploration and career and financial students were once again encouraged to dream big, plan, 

(with an understanding that nothing is written in stone) and not be limited by current or supposed 

obstacles in the future.  We all have the capacity to succeed - now to go on believing it and living it.  

 

Therapeutic Dept. 

 Mr. Coronado’s groups took time to reflect on the year and how far they have all come. They shared 

their best memories of the year and also their future summer plans. Some shared about field trips, and 

others shared about school events like Market Day but all shared about how much they miss being at 

school. It has been an incredible year filled with twists and turns none of us were expecting, yet it has been 

rewarding for all involved. So proud of all you!!! Enjoy your summer!!!  

 

 

 

 



 

 

Mrs. Gorski's Middle School groups said their "goodbyes for now." 8th -grade students expressed 

their excitement for their upcoming graduation. They expressed bittersweet emotions about the year 

coming to an end. We all agreed that even though this year was filled with difficult situations, we 

recognized that we got through it all together and even had some fun with it in the meantime. It has 

definitely been not iced that students have developed an increased level of tolerance, acceptance and 

appreciation of one another as they said...... "because we all were going through the same thing together 

and understood where each other was coming from." I wish all of you a very peaceful and enjoyable 

summer. It has been a pleasure working with all of you this year! 

The high school students this week exchanged phone numbers with their peers and committed to 

staying in touch with each other over the summer. Many talked about their plans for July 4 while others 

lamented that there is nothing to do this year because of the pandemic. All of the students agreed that   

they are waiting with bated breath to hear that they will be back in the building this September to see   

their f riends, teachers, and staff that they have missed because of this pandemic. 

 

  

 

 

School News 

 

 
Dungeons & Dragons 
 In our final session of D&D, Group Archer plied their way north to Zhanton, a trade city on the Poe 

River.  The adventurers had gathered thin evidence from bandits they had fought in the Black Forest: a 

paper with the note “Nutmeg Z.,” which they recognized as a tavern in Zhanton, and a bandit’s statement 

that they were hired by a tall, large man.  The bandit they had interrogated was only a hired hand and so  

he didn’t have direct contact with whoever had setup their original plan.  They trekked to the city, 

deposited their one bandit captive at the sheriff’s lockup, and made their way to the Nutmeg Tavern.   

There they met John, the establishment’s proprietor, and one of the party member’s former employer.  

John was less than pleased to see the Kobold again that he’d fired years ago.  The group spoke with one     

of the ladies in the kitchen, from whom they learned the distinctively large man’s name: Metzger.  With 

this in hand, they persuaded John to give them directions to Metzger’s home.  Once at his home, things 

went awry, with Metzger fleeing the house, returning with his own goons, and putting up a solid fight 

against the party until the  sheriff’s men could arrive.  In the closing moments of the session, the party   

were all declared to be under arrest, while one managed to slip away into the darkness of night.  On that 

cliff hanger is where our story ended.  Full of promise of further intrigue.  What would come of the   

arrested party?  Why had Metzger hired those raiding bandits?  Time may tell.  Until next time… 

  

 

High School Explorers Club  

Thank you to all of the students who participated in HS Explorers this year! We had a fun filled   

year with movies, snow tubing, virtual hikes, scavenger hunts, trivia games and amazing memories. I  

know the past few months have not been easy but I am thankful that so many of you took advantage of   

our time to stay connected.  I wish you all a very happy and safe summer! Enjoy your time off you deserve 

it and I will see all of you in the fall, hopefully to plan a HS camping trip, even if it turns out to be a virtual 

one!!!!  

 

 



 

 

Student Activities: 

Thank you to all of the parents who supported their students in our Student Activity events. Thank 

you to all of the students who participated in Student Activities! This year was filled with pumpkin  

carving, cookie decorating, trivia games, bingo and who could forget the pizza! It was a pleasure getting to 

know each and every one of you. I wish you all a very happy and healthy summer and I cannot wait to see 

you all in the fall! ~ Ms. Gibson  

 

 

 

 

Health & Wellness: 

 

Be Safe! 

Be Healthy! 

Enjoy your summer!!  

 

Mrs. Marino  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
IMPORTANT DATES: 
 

Mon. July 6- Fri. July 31 Virtual  ESY program 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

  
Dr. Ronald P. Rinaldi 
Principal  

 


